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NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
 
Bids are requested for two resurfacing projects with sidewalk and curb improvements on North 
Main Street and State Street in the City of Brewer.  The two projects will be combined into one 
large contract.   
 
The project on North Main Street includes a 1 ½” mill and fill of the main travel way and 
shoulders from curb to curb from Wilson Street to State Street. Some new curbing, mostly 
granite, will be installed in designated locations and sidewalk reconstruction will happen in 
select areas. Some areas of curb will be remove and reset with sidewalk reconstruction.  
 
The project on State Street consists of a 2” mill and fill of the main travel way and shoulders 
from curb to curb from Eastern Avenue to just beyond Mullen Way.  A new ramp will be 
constructed at the Joseph Ferris Community Center (formerly Brewer Auditorium) and the 
sidewalks will have a 1” overlay installed on them.  This project will also have a bid alternate to 
remove and replace all the bituminous curb in this section of roadway with slipform concrete 
curb.   
 
A traffic control plan will be required for paving and milling operations for both sections of 
roadway.  The Contractor will have to submit the plan to the City of Brewer for approval.  The 
Contractor will need to have a plan in place specifically for truck traffic.  The Contractor will not 
be allowed to begin work until this plan has been approved.   
 
Interested bidders may obtain bid information and specifications for the project by contacting 
Brewer Engineering Department at (207) 989-8430.  For consideration, the attached bid form 
must be sealed in an envelope, distinctly marked, “2022 North Main Street & State Street 
Resurfacing Project” and must be received at the Office of Jeremy Caron, Brewer Engineering 
Dept., 221 Green Point Road, Brewer, ME by 1:00 PM, Monday March 28, 2022.  Any bids 
received after the date and time specified will not be allowed.  All bid questions must be 
received by “three days prior to bid”, all questions received after that time will not be answered.  
 
Note that State of Maine prevailing wage rates apply to this project.   
 
Prospective contractors should note that this project must be completed before October 28, 
2022.  The contractor should also note that a separate storm drain project needs to be 
completed on State Street prior to the resurfacing project.  That storm drain project has a 
deadline of July 29, 2022 for completion. The City of Brewer, Maine holds the exclusive right 
to reject or accept all or part of any or all bids received. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


